
Myrtle Trace Activities Committee Report 

Monday, April 08, 2024 

Present: Officers; Fred Shields, Mary Bessemer, MaryAnn Schroder, Pat Paxson 

MTAC Members; Linda Anghilante, Sue Rudnicki, Pam Sorrell, Sandy Butler, 
Debi Perry, Santo Perry, Debbie Rebocho, Cathy Smith, Leon Buckley, Dusty 
Rhodes 

The meeting was called to order at @ 7:00 PM 

A remembrance in honor of Robert Smith was shown. 

There were no new members 

The March MTAC minutes were accepted and moved by Cathy Samith Seconded by Santo 
Perry 

Treasurer’s Report was presented by MaryAnn Schroder.  The balance total is $5145.56 minus 
$2450.00 encumbered funds, leaving a total of $2695.56 in available funds. The motion to 
approve the Treasurer’s Report was made by Deb Perry and seconded by Linda Anghilante. 

STANDING COMMITTEES 

Bingo:  March 29th turned in $41.00 to MTAC 

Myrtle Trace Ladies Coffee Klatch:  Pat Paxson reported that the March coffee 
had 51 ladies attend.  The 50/50 collected $212,00, distributed $100, leaving 
$112 going to the MTAC.  $50.00 was encumbered, expenses were $41.18, and 
$8.82 went back into the MTAC treasury. 

Dining Out:  Sue Rudnicki reported there were 40 RSVP’s, plus 3 who came 
without RSVPing, 5 no shows, therefore $10 went to the MTAC. 

Meals for the Homebound:  No Report 

Line Dancing:  Pat Paxson reported that the MT Line Dancers performed for the 
residents and Staff at Brookdale on March 15 with a Saint Pat’s theme.  The 
performance was enjoyed by all. 

Travel Club:  Linda Anghilante reported that the travel club has a cruise for May, 
a trip to Harrah’s Casino in Cherokee in November, and many local attractions 
throughout the rest of the year. 



Community Service:  No Report 

Artist of the month:  No Report 

Potluck:  Linda Anghilante reported that 47 people attended the Breakfast for 
Dinner Potluck. $90 dollars went to the MTAC from the 50/50.  

OLD BUSINESS 

Yappy Hour:  Pat Paxson displayed the favors and the prizes for Yappy Hour.  So 
far, there have been very few RSVP’s and the event is in danger of being 
canceled. 

Spring Fling:  Cathy Smith reported there will be a band for this event. 

Memorial Day:  Linda A. reported the event will be held on May 27th.  There will 
be a Food Truck, a Corn Hole Competition with a cash payout, plus a Duck Race. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Karoke/DJ SYSTEM:  After much discussion, a motion was made by Deb Perry 
and seconded by Pam Sorrell to encumber $2000.00 for the purchase of a 
Karoke/DJ System. Motion passed 

July 4th Picnic:  Mary Bessemer, Pam Sorrell, and Sandy Butler volunteered to 
chair this event. 

Casino Nite:  Santo Perry reported it is still in the planning stages and slated for 
September 06. 

Comedian:  Mary Bessemer reported the the Comedian from the Alabama 
Theater was available on Saturdays and Sundays.  His fee is $1000. 

Dining out:  Deb Perry wanted to know if a  fixed menu is offered by restaurants 
that the group be advised of that menu & the pricing. 
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